
Friends of the Santa 
Fe Public Library raise 
funds for the purchase of 
new books, media, and 
other items for our public 
libraries, by donations, 
grants and the sale of 
books given to the library.  
Sales offer a wide variety 
of very low-priced books, 
both hardcovers and 
paperbacks. 

Inside this newsletter, 
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Our 2014 Board:  Eva 
Borins, Paul Brice, Judy 
Bronson, Moira Gehring, 
Wendy Hitt, Susan Nalder, 
Kitty Sherlock, Lucinda 
Surber, and Dolores Whitaker
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Newsletter
Friends of the Santa Fe Public Library

      January 2015

Friends of the Santa Fe 
Public Library Annual 
Membership Meeting

Community Room
Southside Branch Library

6599 Jaguar Drive
(corner of Jaguar and Country Club)

Sunday, January 25
1 - 4 p.m.

All members of the Friends are   
invited  to attend this meeting. 

The  business meeting will include 
changes to Article VII of the Bylaws 
and will be followed by  a speaker   

and refreshments.  

For more information, contact Maggie Kinsey, 
Administrative Assistant for the Friends of the Santa Fe 

Public Library at friends@santafelibraryfriends.org.

  



Proposed changes to ARTICLE VII of the 

BYLAWS 
FRIENDS OF THE SANTA FE PUBLIC LIBRARY, INC. 

 

(Note: Deletions in strikeout; additions in italics.) 
 

ARTICLE VII. ENDOWMENT FUND 
A. The Endowment Fund consists of: 1. Contributions from donors who 

specifically designate their inclusion in this Fund; funds designated by the 
FOL Board for the endowment; or 2. Funds placed here by the FOL Board 
for asset management purposes. All such monies of each category are held 
separately, and the principal of funds in (1) above may not be invaded. Value 
of all funds shall be marked to market periodically to reflect current value. 
Dividend and interest income from the investment of all these funds is 
available annually for allocation by the FOL Board for library materials, 
library program enhancements, and/or library furniture, fixtures and 
equipment, etc., and/or FOL Board expenditures. 

B. The management of the Endowment Fund is the responsibility of the 
Endowment Advisory Committee (EAC) consisting of the FOL President (or 
designee), Treasurer, and up to five (5) members-at-large who are 
knowledgeable about investment and may be appointed with the advice and 
consent of the EAC.  

C. The term of each appointed EAC member is two (2) years with unlimited 
reappointment with the consent of the EAC. 

D. The EAC is charged with management and protection of the principal of the 
Fund as well as recommending investment of the principal. This Committee 
is considered a subcommittee of the Finance Committee. 

E. At its regular October meeting, the EAC will recommend to the FOL Board, 
a distribution rate of up to a maximum of 5% of endowment assets. The rate 
shall be determined with reference to the average total return on investments 
for the preceding three-year period and shall not be greater than this average. 

     Annually at the October meeting, the EAC will make a recommendation to 
the Board for a distribution rate not to exceed 4% of the endowment assets 
or the total of dividend and interest income, whichever is greater. The Board 
will make an annual allocation, based on the recommendation from the EAC, 
for library materials, library program enhancements, and/or library 
furniture, fixtures, and equipment, etc. and/or Board expenditures. 



Friends make it Possible

Please join us for a panel 
discussion, THE FUTURE OF 
LIBRARIES, on Saturday, 
February 7, 2015 from 10 
a.m.-noon in the Great Hall 
at St. John's College, with a 
reception immediately after-
ward. The panel discussion 
will be moderated by author, 
columnist, and radio show 
host James McGrath Morris. 
Panelists will include:

Michael Delello, Acting State 
Librarian, Deputy Cabinet 
Secretary for Cultural Affairs 
Sarah Heartt, Former Librar-
ian, Santa Fe Public Schools, 
Patricia Hodapp, Direc-
tor, Santa Fe Public Library, 
Tomas Jaehn, Archivist, NM 
History Museum. and Jenni-
fer Sprague, Library Director, 
St. John's College

This event is co-sponsored by 
the Friends of the Santa Fe 
Public Library and St. John's 
College.

Donations $100 and over 

Stephanie Rowe, Seth & Glennis Hinshaw, Lin Dill-
man, Marian Graves, Renee Castagnola, Leslie Burn-
side, Betty Kronksky, Ken & Mary Lou Kurtz, and 
from Lucinda Surber in honor of Jean Block

New & renewed sustaining members

Jo Franzen, Renee Castagnola, L. Paul Balderamos, 
David Ingalls, and John Egbert

Memorials and Contributions
In Memoriam
In memory of Don Johnson, given by Aunt Ginny 
Schulien
In memory of Truman Temple, given by Marcella 
Rainey
In memory of Don Johnson, given by Cameron Bostick
In memory of Miriam Bobkoff, given by Susan Shel-
don

February 
Event



Join Now
SUPPORT SPEAKS VOLUMES

Through  membersh ip  dues ,  ex t ra 
contributions and sales of books, the 
Friends of the Santa Fe Library pay for new 
books and programs.  Members receive 
newsletters and are admitted early to some 
sales.  Friends of the Santa Fe Library is a 
non-profit organization, so dues and extra 
gifts are tax deductible.

Name ______________________________

Address ____________________________

City ________________________________

ST_________________ZIP_____________

Email_______________________________

Phone______________________________

_____  Student Membership	              $ 5
_____  Individual Membership           $10
_____  Household Membership          $15
_____  Sustaining Membership         $100	
		    
extra contribution to FOL	 $ ________
(to help buy more books!)

TOTAL ENCLOSED        	  $ ________

______  Check here if you want info 
on helping as a volunteer. 

    Send form and check to:
         Friends of the Library
         145 Washington Ave.
         Santa Fe, NM  87501

Friends of the Santa Fe Public Library
145 Washington Avenue
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Nonprofit
Organization
U.S. Postage

PAID
Santa Fe, NM
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In December, Mayor Javier Gonzales honored the Friends of the Library 
with a ¡Muchísiamas Gracias!  Award in honor of their 40th Anniversary.  

¡Muchísiamas Gracias!  to the 
Friends of the Santa Fe Public Library

in honor of of their
40th Anniversary

“Since 1974, the non-profit Friends of the Santa Fe Public Library has helped to 
support the Santa Fe Public Library by raising money to provide the resources 

for additional programming, much-needed materials and equipment, support for                
children’s summer reading and other programs, and special events throughout                
the year. The Friends commit their time and resources to preserve and enhance         
our libraries for generations today and tomorrow because they understand the              

critical importance of a well-funded library to our community.  In the past year, 
from July 2013 through June 2014, a total of 119 Friends volunteers contributed 

9,425 hours of their time to support the Santa Fe Public Library.

Now, therefore, in honor of their fortieth anniversary and forty years of service 
to the community of Santa Fe, the City of Santa Fe presents this Muchi-

siamas Gracias Award to the Friends of the Santa Fe Public Library.”

Accepting the Award for the Friends are Judy Bronson, Dona McDermott. 
Wendy Hitt, Roxanne Gonzales and Kitty Sherlock, Friends members.


